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 Author: Rep. Coody (Jeff) 

 Date: 2/25/2015 

 Impact:  $0 cost to State Dept. of Ed. 

  Potential costs to school districts  

  $128,930 fiscal impact to CLEET 
 

Research Analysis 

 

Please see previous summary of this measure.  

 

Prepared By: Marcia Goff 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

State Department of Education 

 

Full PCS1 for HB 2014 creates the Special Reserve School Resource Officer Act. A handgun 

may be carried into any public elementary or public secondary school by school personnel who 

have successfully completed a special reserve school resource officer academy, provided that a 

policy has been adopted by the school district board of education. The academy will be 

conducted and governed by the Council on Law Enforcement Education and Training (CLEET). 

A school district board of education may pay all necessary associated expenses for participating 

authorized personnel. The measure has no fiscal impact to the State Department of Education, 

and potential costs to local school districts choosing to pay for authorized school personnel 

related expenses. 

 

According to officials with CLEET: 

 

Annually recurring costs:  $128,930.  Estimate is based on salary and fringe for one full-time 

employee to develop the curriculum for and conduct special reserve school resource officer 

academies  ($71,200 total consisting of $41,130 salary and $30,070 for health insurance, 

retirement contribution, FICA match and other fringe benefits) and one full-time employee to 

provide clerical and enrollment support, as well as to track education and continuing education 

compliance ($57,730 total consisting of $30,280 salary and $27,450 for health insurance, 

retirement contribution, FICA match and other fringe benefits). 

 

Prepared By: Andrea Kearney 

 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None 
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